



# Netherlee and Stamperland (NeSt) Community Council Meeting Minutes



Thursday 15<sup>th</sup> September 2022 7pm-9pm

Clarkston Hall – Lesser hall

Agenda Item	Minute	Action
Welcome, members present and apologies	<p>Victoria welcomed everyone to the meeting</p> <p><i>Present</i> Victoria Pearson (VP), Bronwen Livingstone (BL) – <i>on zoom</i>, Jim Boyle (JB), Martin Armitage (MA), Siobhan McGuinness (SM), Bill Considine (BC), Joanna Teuton (JT), Cllr Katie Pragnell, Cllr Annette Ireland</p> <p><i>Apologies</i> David McDonald, Catriona Milosevic, Duncan Scott, Graham Keany, Margaret Corrie, Amaia de la Iglesia</p> <p><i>In Attendance</i> Tom Johnston,</p> <p>A 1 minute silence was held prior to the meeting due to the recent news of the Queens passing.</p>	
Police liaison update	<p>Community Police Officers were unable to attend the meeting in person. A report was sent and is attached below</p> <p></p> <p>Police report - for September meeting.p</p> <p>It was agreed that a bike event may be something of interest to the community. SMcG to obtain more details.</p>	
Minutes from previous meeting agreed	<p>The minutes from the Special meeting were agreed. Proposer – JT. Seconded – JB</p> <p>The minutes from the meeting held in August were amended to add in the wording of the changes to the constitution as agreed and some additions suggested by VP. Proposer – VP. Seconded - JB</p>	SMcG to send to Vincent
Outstanding actions from previous meeting	<p>Actions from previous meeting all completed with none remaining outstanding.</p>	
Financial Matters/Treasurer update	<p>Joanna provided an update to those in attendance. Report below</p>	

	 220915Treasurer Report to NeSt Comr	
Elected Officials Update	<p>Cllr Ireland advised that Scottish Water were meeting with ERC to discuss ongoing concerns re Overlee Park. Cllr Ireland informed the community council that a consultation is beginning towards the end of October re yellow lines and road safety in Netherlee.</p> <p>Cllr Ireland discussed Electric Vehicle (EV) charging and a proposal on how to connect homes without driveways – she will send on information from Oxford who are trialling this.</p> <p>Cllr Ireland advised that ERC dog warden has only received 7 complaints in last year of dog fouling – NeSt to consider how to promote better reporting. Cllr Ireland will forward details of the dog wardens.</p> <p>Cllr Pragnell advised some EV charging points are out of order and she is following this up.</p> <p>Cllr Pragnell informed the community council a forum is being planned and the date is to be confirmed.</p> <p>Cllr Pragnell advised there is a book of condolence and floral tributes following Queen Elizabeth II's death set up at Council Offices in Eastwood.</p>	
Subgroups	<p><u>Road Safety and Public Transport</u></p> <p>A further revised document has been sent and the next stages are to liaise with the social media group for onward promotion. VP wishes the members have an opportunity to comment prior to community engagement. Siobhan to send out with a note to comment back to Duncan.</p> <p>The subgroup are taking forward the response for the SPT strategy.</p> <p>ERC local action plan consultation response due mid November</p> <p><u>Social media/website</u></p> <p>Twitter – 29 new followers, 341 engagements in last month</p> <p>Facebook – 72 likes, 96 follows. 66 page views in last month and 153 engagements.</p> <p>Hoping to use positive community stories in future.</p> <p><u>Outreach</u></p> <p>Almost all streets now have leaflets delivered.</p> <p>Clarkston Christmas market going ahead this year – some discussion around whether NeSt hosts a stall. Felt that a joint stall with other community councils in the area would be a better option.</p>	<p>SMcG to send the document to members asking for comments</p> <p>Subgroup members</p>

	<p><u>Planning</u></p> <p>One application received relating to premises on Clarkston Road in Netherlee for a new restaurant with outdoor seating. Bronwen will submit comment on behalf of NeSt generally supportive and requesting the premises is accessible for all.</p>	
Williamwood High Cycle Lane Campaign	<p>Rebecca from the campaign attended the meeting to provide an update. A petition is now launched and has so far received 630 signatures in support. The group are liaising with the primary schools and other stakeholders. Positive response so far to the campaign.</p> <p>Looking to have the cycle lane on main roads with the exception of at Clarkston Toll where an alternative route through the library car park is being considered.</p>	
Co-option of Amaia	<p>Amaia had sent her statement out in advance of the meeting.</p> <p>A vote to co-opt Amaia as a member was proposed by BC and seconded by JB. The vote was unanimously in favour of co-option.</p> <p>Duncan and David had both indicated via email they would be supportive of co-opting Amaia to the community council.</p>	
Overlee Hydro	<p>Victoria introduced this item as wishing to decide on what, if any support the community council could give at this time. VP discussed some concerns raised particularly around finances. It was agreed that although the concept of the hydro was good, at this time the community council would be unable to act as a vehicle for funding.</p> <p>A vote was proposed by VP and seconded by JT to agree formally. The decision was unanimous.</p>	SMcG to contact John Harcombe to confirm outcome.
AOB	<p>A reminder that Novembers meeting will be held in Busby memorial hall.</p> <p>Local Action Plans – an email has been circulated with details of drop-in events for those who wish.</p> <p>The first climate change forum meeting is scheduled for the end of September. DS and JB planning to attend</p> <p>Bronwen advised she will be attending a short life working group looking at updating the community licensing toolkit towards the end of September.</p>	<p>DS and JB to update following meeting.</p> <p>BL to update at next meeting</p>
Close	Victoria closed the meeting and the date of next meeting is 20 <sup>th</sup> October in Clarkston Hall	